
 Principal’s Report 
 March 11, 2024 
 Rudy Perez, Secondary Principal 

 As we begin the Springs sports season, here are the participation numbers for APS as reported 
 by their head coaches: 

 High School Track - 25 (10-G/15-B) 
 High School Golf - 10 (1-G/9-B) 
 Junior High Track - 33 (13-G/20-B) 

 During the week of February 12-15, our FCCLA CHapter celebrated FCCLA with many activities 
 for the entire District.  Mrs. Spaulding and her chapter members always come up with some fun 
 and creative activities for our school. 

 On February 26 our secondary staff worked on our MTSS program for the upcoming year.   We 
 will continue to work on the process for the remainder of the year to get it ready for 
 implementation in the Fall. 

 Many of our students, elementary and secondary, participated in the Young Americans program 
 at Cambridge.   The students who attended had a very positive experience. 

 Our students did a terrific job with the Pops Concert on February 29.   The theme was Country 
 Western and the students sang and performed titles which were familiar to the audience.  Hats 
 off to Mrs. Leising and Mrs. Sharp. 

 Our students will be taking MAPS tests on Tuesday, March 12 and Wednesday, March 13.   Our 
 Student Advisory teachers will be working with their students to set individual goals for this 
 testing period.  Also, on March 13 our Juniors will participate in the Tri Valley Career Day. 

 Junior high students will participate in the Ag Safety Day at Southern Valley on Friday, March 
 15. 

 The Music Boosters will have their annual event on Saturday, March 16, going to the “Lion King” 
 performance in Omaha. 

 On March 18, our high school band students will be participating in the RPAC East Instrumental 
 Clinic at Southern Valley. 

 Be sure to come and watch our students in grades 5th-8th perform at their Pre-Contest Concert 
 on Tuesday, March 18. 

 Prom is set for Saturday, March 23.  Be sure to come watch our outdoor Promenade at 6:00 pm. 




